
Well, weôre about to find out. Because, 
from November 15 to December 20, weôll 
be asking every member and attender of 
both Redeemer locations to complete an 
online survey (a paper form will also be 
made available) offered by TAG 
Consulting. Weôll be using the 
Transforming Church 
Insight, a tool used to 
gather input on a variety of 
key church indicators.  
     The survey itself 
consists of 135 questions 
(as well as several custom-
designed questions for our 
multisite), grouped into five 
dimensions covering 15 
facets of church life. Weôll 
be paying attention to the following 
aspects of church lifeé 
 

Community: Do we feel like isolated 
individuals or are we a community? 
Code: Is there alignment between our 
stated values and actions? 
Calling: How do we relate to our leaders? 
Cause: Are we participants in the 
mission, or only observers? 
Change: Will we welcome or resist the 
future? 
 

     This confidential survey takes 15-25 
minutes to complete, depending on how 
much time you take to think about the 
questions. Our self-assessment will then 
be compared to how other churches rate 
themselves in the worldôs largest church 
database (now over 100,000 churches). 
Weôll receive a comprehensive 50+ page 
report, as well as a debriefing session from 
Pastor John Holm, an experienced TAG 
consultant. Weôll then take the insights we 
glean from our survey and discuss any 
direct specific steps we ought to take next 
as we head toward VISION 2020.  

This Monthôs 

Highlights: 
 

Treasurerôs  
Report 

p. 2 
 

Portage Park  

p. 3 
 

Prison Ministry 

p. 5 
 

Upcoming  
Messages 

p. 7 
 

Christmas  
Schedule 

p. 7 
 

Retreats 

p. 9 
 

Service  
Opportunities 

p. 10 & 11 
 

Good Gifts 

p. 11 
 

Novemberð  
December 2015 

Snapshot: How Are We Doing  

Right Now? 

     If you were around Redeemer in 
2009, you might remember taking this 
same congregational snapshot. You 
might also remember that we found 
that it provided some great 
confirmation of both strengths and 
areas for growth, which we had  

suspected but never 
had firm data on. It 
also helped us 
prioritize some next 
steps that weôd been 
considering. That 
experience was great, 
but that snapshot is 
now six years old.  
     And weôve changed 
a lot! Itôll be instructive 

to compare our 2009 snapshot with 
our 2015 snapshot, and to compare 
survey results between our two sites.  
Hereôs the thing: weôve already 
decided on where we feel God is 
leading us in the future ï toward our 
Vision 2020. This snapshot should 
give us better insight about where we 
are right now. Putting those two 
together should help us chart a 
course for the coming year. 
     Details on how to go online to 
complete the survey will be available 
in early November, and weôll also 
email the log-in and password 
information to everyone in our 
database. For those without access 
to a computer, weôll provide a number 
of laptops (and helpful guidance) 
each Sunday so you can easily 
complete the form.  
     The more we hear from everyone, 
the better, so please plan to 
participate! 
                                     ~Pastor Fred 
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        Transitions 

 
Brittany Baurle, Julie Fregetto, and Julieôs son, Oliver, became members  

of Redeemer Park Ridge on September 6.  
 

Long-time Redeemer member Ludwig (ñLuò) Kusch passed away on September 8. 
 

Juan Gonzalez and Elizabeth Vera were married September 19 at Redeemer Chicago.  
 

Nadia and Paul Geigler and big sister Aubrey welcomed new baby Fiona Hazel on September 22. 
 

Pastor Matt and Steph Stuhlmuller welcomed a baby boy, Timothy Luke, on September 26.  
 

Amanda Scott and Marco Palacios were married September 26 at Redeemer Park Ridge.  
 

Audrey Field and Daniel Rodriguez were married at Redeemer Chicago on October 10.  
 

Joshua Nichols and his daughters, Ella and Sarah, were baptized on October 18 at Redeemer Park Ridge. 
 

Genesis Scarpetta welcomed a baby boy, Eli Emmanuel, on October 22. 
 

First Quarter Treasurerôs Report 
        

                            07/01/14-09/30/15          07/01/13-09/30/14            +/- 

Contributions                   $174,102                   $106,123              +$67,979 

Synod Support                   $5,000                      $22,500               -$22,500 

Other Income                     $17,176                    $18,892                -$1,716 

Operating Expenses         -$184,764               -$188,810                -$4,045 

Operating Income              $12,897                    $37,715              +$50,612 

Unbudgeted contributions   $4,181                      $1,642                 +$2,539 

Hopefully you are as excited as I am to see what these numbers represent. First, budgeted contributions are up 
almost $68,000 year over year! This is significant because our synod support has come to an end, so now it is up 
to us to fully support God's work on both campuses. The $5,000 received this year from the synod is actually to 
support the launch of our third site. And while $50,000 of the nearly $68,000 increase was a result of many of us 
completing our gifts under the Joy to the City campaign, $18,000 of this increase was attributable to regular 
weekly offerings. This represents an almost 19% increase year over year! Simply amazing! 
     Second, since there were no major capital projects in the first quarter, we were able to absorb the increase in 
staffing and ministry expenses while keeping our total operating expenses right in line with the prior year. 
     Third, if we back out the extraordinary Joy to the City gifts, we will effectively break even. This is a significant 
step in our goal of being a self-sustaining, multisite congregation. Please know that with the reserve that United 
Mission of Christ has provided us, our cash balance remains strong as we move forward with launching the 
Jefferson Park/Portage Park site. As always, if you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.  
            
                  Yours faithfully,  
                                                                                                                   ~Tom Murtagh 
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Vision 2020 Update: 
Planting a New Tree in Portage Park 

 

September and October saw the formal beginning of our work to ñplant a new treeò on the 
Far Northwest Side of Chicago. In June, Redeemer decided that the next faithful steps for 
our congregation included reaching out by inviting people in the Portage Park and 
Jefferson Park neighborhoods to build meaningful community with each other around the 
good news that relationship with the living Jesus really does change lives. (Note: For 
simplicityôs sake, weôve decided to refer to the third campus as Redeemer Church 
Portage Park.) 
     In these first weeks, I have been meeting new people, developing basic 
communication routes, talking with those interested in helping to launch Redeemer 
Portage Park, and laying out some very preliminary plans for events and other 
gatherings. 
     Weôve been blessed to have some really great individuals from Redeemer express 
their interest in helping. One of the differences between the launching of Redeemer 
Chicago and the launching of Redeemer Portage Park, of course, is that we have no 
building to serve as a central location for events and preparatory work in Portage Park. There are no walls to be 
painted. There are no pews to be removed. But there are thousands of people to meet. And Redeemer has 
hundreds of people with gifts that can support our shared work in big and small ways. 
     You have gifts, and they came from God. If you are excited about our mission and want to explore how your 
gifts might support planting this new tree, please get in touch with me at peter@redeemerportagepark.org. 
Youôre not on the hook for anything. I donôt have a bunch of pre-conceived ideas or slots to fill. But Iôd love the 
chance to talk with you about how your unique gifts and personality can be used to bless the people in these 
neighborhoods. 
     Thank you for allowing me to do this work with you. As you can imagine, there are days that are full of trust 
and others when I wish I had more control over how this would all play out. In the coming months, I would really 
appreciate it if you kept me in your prayers, both that I would be equipped for this work and, most importantly, 
that our work in Portage Park would help many others to find their way back to God and experience real life 
change.                                                                                                                                             ~Peter Schwich 

                             The Orchard is Sprouting 
 

This past spring when we were discerning and voting on whether to invest in and pursue an opportunity to help 
our denomination develop a church planters pipeline, we admitted that we were making a number of significant 
assumptions that would need to be tested. For example, we questioned whether or noté 

 

¶ The various institutional stakeholders are sufficiently concerned about church planting and are flexible 
enough to collaborate with us (and with each other) on this project. 
 

¶ The various institutional stakeholders will support this project financially and move quickly enough to  
make it happen in a timeframe that works for Redeemer. 
 

¶ The various institutional stakeholders will be permission-giving and allow Redeemer sufficient autonomy  
to experiment freely as we move through a learning process. 
 

¶ The various institutional stakeholders will see us as a credible partner and will welcome our participation 
and leadership. 

 

     Well, weôre excited to announce, just several months later, that the answer to each of these questions is a 
resounding YES. After a series of significant conversations with the top leadership of the Metro Chicago 
Synod, the Congregational and Synodical Mission unit of the ELCA, and the Lutheran School of Theology at 
Chicago, all of them are enthusiastically on board with our initiative. Weôve already secured financial 
commitments for $120,000 in grant income ï $6,000 more than we originally budgeted! On top of that, our 
partners are also eagerly collaborating with us in promoting and communicating what weôre planning on doing, 
helping us organize our church planter internship program, etc. In fact, people from across the country are 
already beginning to call and ask how they can get involved! 
     In addition, weôre in the middle of some very constructive conversations with the key leaders responsible for 
church planting in the Evangelical Covenant Church, as well as our current multisite church coach (Brian 
Zehr), who are helping us figure out how best to design and implement the curriculum for our church planter 
training intensive next summer. Praise God that lots of great things are in motion!                          ~Pastor Fred 

mailto:peter@redeemerportagepark.org


Redeemer Review: December 
2014 - January 2015                             

Redeemer Review: December 2014 - January 2015                             Page 3 of 11 
 Redeemer Review: NovemberðDecember 2015                                 Page 4 of 11 
 

Donôt Miss the Next 
Leadership Gathering: November 14 

 

 

On Saturday, November 14, all potential leaders (that is, all people with 
gifts to share with the world, meaning everyone) are invited to participate in 
our next leadership gathering, from 10:00-11:30am at Redeemer Park 
Ridge.  
     As we begin the work of planting a new tree in Portage Park, we'll take 
some time to familiarize ourselves with ways we can use our unique gifts to 
bless the lives of those around us. Come talk about how you can use your 
gifts and how you can help others use theirs for the sake of the world!  
     This will be a gift to us as leaders both at Redeemer and in the rest of 
our lives. Invite a friend from Redeemer and come along! Questions? 
Please email Peter Schwich at peter@redeemerportagepark.org. 

Prettyéand Not So Much 
 

 

First, the pretty. Acting on a picture in an article that she read several years ago about how we can make 
our space more welcoming, Pastor Carol proposed installing some new benches outside our Park Ridge 
location. In Park Ridge, we host a local preschool and have a gym used by lots of local families, and weôre 
happy to report that lots of kids and parents have been using the benches to rest and chat. Itôs welcoming, 
and itôs a beautiful sight. 
     Far less beautiful, however, was the sight across the street ï a collapsing sewer line at the parsonage 
(the church-owned residence of Pastors Fred and Carol). In the end, we had to dig up the side yard and 
install new sewer pipe and part of a water main. Unpleasant, inconvenient, and unattractive ï but absolutely 
necessary! The landscaping crew has done what they can with the lawn this fall, and will come back in the 
spring to complete the job. 
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Focus on  

Evangelism 

One Thousand Inmates to Receive RED 
Over the Next Three Months 

 

For men and women returning from prison, there is an advantage for those returning to 
Chicago over those returning to more rural areas: Chicago is an oasis of social 
services. The claim that help is not available to returning citizens is a 
falsehood. This is not to suggest that more neednôt be done or that we 
shouldnôt strive ï as a community ï to make our efforts more effective. 
On the contrary, statistics on recidivism indicate rather dismal findings 
about the general effectiveness of our current social service models for 
ñre-entry.ò However, at least in our metro area, the problem is not due 
simply to a lack of available services or aid. 
     Perhaps ironically, one dimension of the problem is that there is so 
much help available, one doesnôt know where to begin or what steps to 
take and in what order. We created RED (Re-Entry Directory) 
Chicago to address precisely this conundrum. The directory is a listing 
of social services providers in the city, and it is organized to be a step-
by-step guide along the transition of re-entry. 
     During the months of October through December, I will be traveling to prisons 
around the state, distributing our resources to inmates preparing to return to Chicago 
within the next twelve months. Over 1,000 inmates will receive the directory, which will 
help them prepare for the next phase of life and give them hope for the future! 
                                                                                                                  ~Ben Blobaum 

Interested in prison ministry, or want to learn more?   
Contact Ben Blobaum at (224) 392-1834 or ben@underthedoor.org. 

Why 100-Word Faith Stories? 
 

We all have stories ï lots of them. That hilariously disastrous vacation. That 
one embarrassing moment. That coincidental run-in with an old friend. We 
love to tell them, and we love to hear them, because stories are how we 
share ourselves with each other.  
     One of my favorite things about our 100-Word Faith Story project is that 
Iôve gotten to know something deeply important about each person whoôs 
(courageously, in my opinion) chosen to share. Iôve gotten to know what 
people opt to say about themselves when they strip down their language, 
when they lay bare something central to who they are in what seems an 
impossibly short span of time. Even people I thought I knew pretty well, 

through their stories, have given me a fresh, no-frills glimpse into something they feel lies at the core of their identity. 
What an honor. What a privilege to be the recipient of such a gift. 
     I avoided writing and recording my 100-Word Faith Story for a long time! If you listen to my story, which I 
begrudgingly posted on our website, youôll understand that opening up to people is exactly the thing I tend to avoid. But 
hereôs what got me: my story may be about meébut it is not about me. Itôs about sharing myself with you, itôs about 
connecting my story to your story, and itôs about admitting that, despite my insecurities, Godôs authorship of my life is 
worth talking about ï with you, with friends who ask, and with our website visitors. 
     Your 100-Word Faith Story is not your only story ï you have lots of them. And a year from now, you may tell a 
different story entirely. But your stripped-down, honest, vulnerable story, as it stands right now, is a generous gift. Our 
100-Word Faith Stories are just one way we can give something of ourselves to each other. When we tell our 100-Word 
Faith Stories to friends who ask, we offer them an honest, vulnerable, brief piece of ourselves, and in this offering, we 
invite them into a deeper, fuller conversation. And collectively, when we tell our stories on our website, we share 
something of ourselves with people who are curious to know us. And when website visitors click on story, after story, 
after story, they get to see a little of how the Body of Christ works. 
     Speaking personally, I want to hear more. And I want our website visitors to know more of us. Think about sharing 
your 100-words and talk with me if youôd like to get started. 
                        ~Rachel Quest 
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Continue to B.L.E.S.S. People 
 

 

This year as a congregation, weôre 
furthering Godôs mission of changing 
lives by encouraging each other to 
B.L.E.S.S. our unchurched family and 
friends. Sound difficult? Itôs really not!  
     We can share the love and hope of 
Jesus when we B.L.E.S.S. people: 
Bridge with boldness, Listen with 
openness, Eat with friendliness, Serve 
with compassion, and Share with 
conviction.  
     This simple acronym can help us to remember that the normal, natural activities of 
our everyday lives are the means that God uses to transform our world.  
     Interested in learning more about how to B.L.E.S.S. people? Talk to Pastor Matt 
(matt@redeemerchicago.com). 

         

Calendar of Events 
(Note: Chicago or Park Ridge location shows where an event is held, but  

everyone is welcome anywhere and all the time!) 
 

November 3   Senior Luncheon, 11:00am, PR 

November 7  Alpha ñDay Together,ò 10:00am, PR 

November 14  Leadership Gathering, 10:00am, PR 

November 22  Interfaith Thanksgiving Service, Oak Park 

November 23-26 FIA: Thanksgiving Meal with St. Giles (see pg. 10) 

December 1  Senior Luncheon, 11:00am, PR 

December 5  FIA: Stateville Prison 

December 6  Church Decorating, 12:15pm, PR 

December 11  Redeemer Christmas Party, 7:00pm, PR 

December 20  Childrenôs Christmas Program, 10:30am, PR 

December 24  Christmas Eve Services, 4:00pm & 10:00pm, PR & CH 

January 5  Senior Luncheon, 11:00am, PR 

January 23  Leadership Gathering, 10:00am, CH 

February 2  Senior Luncheon, 11:00am, PR 

February 10  Ash Wednesday 


